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January 27, 2022

Department of Administration Organizational Circular No.: 2022-014

ATTN: All Autonomous and Non-Autonomous Agency Heads

Via: Personnel and Payroll Officers

From: Director, Department of Administration

Subject: Standard Life Insurance Company 
Ref: Life Insurance Contract – Age Bracket Premiums

Buenas yan Hafa Adai! This is to advise all personnel and payroll officers of the required change in premium 
deductions for supplemental coverage under the Group Life Insurance contract between the Government of Guam 
and the Standard Insurance Company (Standard). As contracted, employees who elect voluntary supplemental 
coverage under the Age Banded Rate Plan from $30,000 to $130,000 must be deducted the appropriate premium 
based on their age bracket at the beginning of every calendar year. 

Personnel and payroll officers are instructed to deduct the appropriate age-bracket premium for employees who 
elected supplemental coverage under the life insurance program. Autonomous agencies are responsible for 
identifying these employees who will be affected. The Department of Administration (DOA) will identify those 
under the auspice. It is imperative that this change in premium take effect for those employees who changed to the 
following age brackets in calendar year January 1, 2021 to December 31, 2021 as follows: 

Employees who changed Age Brackets to 31, 41, 51, 61, and 71

This change in age-bracket premium is to take effect on pay period ending March 12, 2022. For reference, 
attached is the premium rate sheet. Failure to appropriately deduct premium amounts accordingly to the age bracket 
will result in loss of coverage. Premium deductions for employees enrolled under the supplemental composite 
amount and dependent coverage will not be impacted by this contract provision. Please ensure continuation of 
deduction is maintained for the composite and dependent coverage for those who currently have this benefit. 

For more information, please contact DOA, Employee Benefits Branch at 475-1121/1179/1296. Si Yu’os Ma’ase. 

Senseramente, 

Edward M. Birn 




